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Our visit to Wicken Fen 

 

We had superb weather for our outing to Wicken Fen in 
June.   A brief report appears on our website and a larger 
selection of photos can be viewed on our Facebook page.  
Note that anyone should be able to access this - you don’t 
have to be a Facebook user. 

Transition MK 

Our local Transition Group is proposing to run a series of 
monthly film evenings this autumn.  For the September 
meeting the group has decided to base the evening around 
the Enough is Enough video that we used for our MKCEG 
meeting in May.  So if you missed that evening, you now 
have a second chance to see the video. 

The film night will take place on ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ нпǘƘ 
{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ, at тΦллǇƳ at !Ǌǘǎ /ŜƴǘǊŀƭΣ {ǘŀǝƻƴ IƻǳǎŜΣ 
/ŜƴǘǊŀƭ aƛƭǘƻƴ YŜȅƴŜǎΣ aYф м... 

Disinvesting from fossil fuels 

A motion calling for the Church of England Investment 
bodies to disinvest from fossil fuels will be debated in the 
Oxford Diocesan Synod in November.   A meeting has been 
planned on ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ тǘƘ hŎǘƻōŜǊΣ тΦолǇƳ at {ǘΦ aŀǊȅ ϧ 
{ǘΦ WƻƘƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘΣ /ƻǿƭŜȅ wƻŀŘΣ h·п м¦w at which this 
subject will be discussed.    

The speakers providing initial input are Dr. Isabel Carter 
(Operation Noah),  Dr. James Corah (Church Investors 
Group) and Rev. Hugh Lee (an energy economist).  The 
meeting will be chaired by Rev. Tim Stead (Chair, Earthing 
Faith Network, and Cowley Area Dean. 

The Earthing Faith Autumn Gathering 

The autumn event will take place on ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ фǘƘ hŎǘƻōŜǊ 
from тΦол-фΦолǇƳ, at {ǘ aŀǊȅǎ / ƻŦ 9 /ƘǳǊŎƘΣ /ƘǳǊŎƘ 
{ǘǊŜŜǘΣ !ȅƭŜǎōǳǊȅΣ Itнл нWW. 

After an introduction by the Bishop of Buckingham, there 
will be an opportunity to learn about the Arocha Chilterns 

Project and to hear how three churches in the diocese 
have approached environmental issues and the resources 
they have found useful. More details here 

Food and Theology 

This is an event for which bookings were supposed to be 
made by August 7th but I noticed today that this has been 
extended to the 25th.  If it is of interest to anyone it may 
be worth getting in touch with them to see if places are 
still available. 
The speaker is Revd Dr Mike Rayner and the event takes 
place at wƛǇƻƴ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜΣ /ǳŘŘŜǎŘƻƴ near Oxford on 
{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ моǘƘ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ and is being organised by CRES 
(Christian Rural and Environmental Studies). Details here. 

Our autumn meeting 

We are promoting this event jointly with MK Theology 
Forum.  Revd Dr Stephen Mosedale will be helping us to 
explore what Christian theology can tell us about climate 
change and our response to it.  After the presentation 
there will be plenty of time for questions and discussion. 

A miniature of the poster is shown below, and attached to 
the email with this Newsletter is an A4 version.  We would 
be grateful if this could be printed out and put on church 
noticeboards.  

http://mkceg.org.uk/home/past-events/events-in-2014-visit-to-wicken-fen/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Milton-Keynes-Christian-Environment-Group/504618966250448?ref=hl
http://www.earthingfaith.org/2014/gathering-9th-oct/
http://www.jri.org.uk/events/food-and-theology/


New Resources from JRI 

The John Ray Initiative provides some excellent resources 
for Christians with an interest in how their faith connects 
with science and the environment.   Recently published 
briefing papers include a full report of their Environment 
Day conference held last year on the subject of GM Food 
and Crops and one on Biodiversity Loss and Why it 
Matters  

1987, have been suspended whilst major improvements 
are carried out including the building of a new station at 
Oxford Parkway, to enable a new train service to be 
provided from there via Bicester to Marylebone, starting 
next spring. 

On the section between Bicester and Bletchley various 
preliminary works are underway.  Environmental surveys 
are being conducted to examine the potential impact on 
dormice, bats and reptiles.  This work continues through to 
October and much has to be done at night. 

A structural survey on the concrete viaduct at Bletchley, 
which will be in constant use when the line is reopened, is 
due to be completed this month. 

A series of 6 public consultation meetings is being held 
between now and January in connection with the level 
crossings and footpath crossings along the route - there 
are 104 of these altogether, and some of these seem to be 
little used footpaths, such as the one below: 

Note the new warning signs here and the flooded track 
bed! 

There is lots of information about the project on the East-
West Rail project website.  Even a quick scan of the 
progress report shown here helps one to understand why 
building railways takes a long time and costs so much. 

MK Smart 

Further MK Smart Citizen Labs workshops have taken place 
since our last Newsletter was published. 

{ǳǎǘŀƛƴŀōƭŜ ²ŀǘŜǊ ¦ǎŜ 

At the workshop at the Well in July we looked at 
Sustainable Water Use in Milton Keynes.  We learned that 
this is a key issue for the city as there is insufficient water 
available in the region to cope with the planned increase in 
the number of homes and economic activity.  There is, 
therefore, an imperative to make reductions in the amount 
of water we consume in our homes and businesses.  Ideas 
that were proposed included education and raising 
awareness, which might involve the provision of more 
visible meters in homes, and methods for reducing use of 
fresh water in homes which might include expanding the 
use of water butts. 

Resources for Creation Time 

New resources and ideas for use in the next few weeks 
have been published recently.  A set of materials for each 
of the four weeks of September, assembled by 
Ecocongregation Scotland comprises Bible readings, 
sermon starters, prayers, children's talks and suggested 
hymns and songs.  These and other materials can be 
downloaded from the Churches Together in Britain and 
Ireland website 
 

New Future Learn course 

Future Learn has released details of some new free online 
courses.  The subject of one of these is Our Changing 
Climate: Past, Present and Future, and this will be 
provided by the University of Reading, starting on 
November 10th.  The course runs for 5 weeks and is 
estimated to require 3 hours per week.   More details 
here. 

East-West Rail update 

Work is underway on the project to reopen the railway 
between Oxford, Aylesbury, Bicester and Bletchley.   
Currently services on the section between Bicester and 
Oxford, which was closed in 1967 and reopened again in 

A recent visitor 

This bird of prey (a Sparrowhawk?) paid a brief visit to our 
garden recently.  Being focussed completely on devouring 
his/her catch, the bird seemed not to notice my arrival on 
the scene and I was able to approach to within about 30 
feet without being noticed….   

http://www.jri.org.uk/wp/wp-content/uploads/Weaver-JRI-Briefing-27.pdf
http://www.jri.org.uk/wp/wp-content/uploads/Weaver-JRI-Briefing-27.pdf
http://jri.org.uk/wp/wp-content/uploads/Simonson-JRI-Briefing-29.pdf
http://jri.org.uk/wp/wp-content/uploads/Simonson-JRI-Briefing-29.pdf
http://www.eastwestrail.org.uk/project
http://www.ctbi.org.uk/678
http://www.ctbi.org.uk/678
https://www.futurelearn.com/courses/our-changing-climate


David Miller 
25th August 2014 

¢ǊŀƴǎŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ƻŦ ¢ǊŀƴǎǇƻǊǘ ƛƴ aY 

August’s Citizen Lab took place at the new offices of 
Transport Systems Catapult in the city centre, at which our 
subject was Transforming the future of Transport in MK. 

We were introduced to a “MotionMap”, one such example 
that had been produced for Manchester being on display.  
This is a device for displaying real-time movements of cars, 
buses, cyclists and even pedestrians, superimposed on a 
street map of the city.   But the map is interactive – it is 
possible to change parameters to project what would 
happen to traffic and people movements if, for example, 
an incident occurred blocking a route at a particular point.  
It is also possible to use it as a planning tool, to see what 
would happen in the future if the number of journeys 
increased and/or if there was switching between one 
transport mode and another.   For a personal user it is 
possible to select journey starting and finishing points for 
which the MotionMap then calculates the journey time, 
optimum mode, the cost of the journey, and the CO2 
emissions associated with it. 

This technology could in future be developed for MK for 
displaying at various locations around the city, and, for 
personal use, to be available as an app on a tablet or 
mobile phone. 

¢ƘŜ .ƛƎ 9ƴŜǊƎȅ 5ŜōŀǘŜ 

This is the topic for the next Citizen Lab on Friday 5th 
September from 10.00-1.00 (including lunch) at the offices 
of the National Energy Foundation, Knowlhill. 

CƻǊ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ /ƛǝȊŜƴ [ŀōǎΣ aY {ƳŀǊǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ŀǎ ǿƛŘŜ ŀƴ 
ŀǳŘƛŜƴŎŜ ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΣ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ŀƛƳ ƛǎ ǘƻ ǊŜŀŎƘ ŀǎ Ƴŀƴȅ 
ŘƛũŜǊŜƴǘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿƘƻ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ƻŦ 
aY ƛƴ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǎǇŜŎƛŬŎ ŀǊŜŀǎΦ  LŦ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ 
ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƭŜǘ ƳŜ ƪƴƻǿ ŀƴŘ L ǿƛƭƭ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƘŜ 
ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ǘƻ ȅƻǳΦ  Lǘ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊȅ ŦƻǊ ŀǧŜƴŘŜŜǎ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ 
ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ Ǉŀǎǘ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇǎ ŀǎ ŜŀŎƘ ƻƴŜ ǘŀŎƪƭŜǎ ŀ ƴŜǿ ǘƻǇƛŎΣ 
ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ŀƴȅ ŎŀǎŜ ƻǳǘŎƻƳŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ ƭŀōǎ ŀǊŜ 
ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƘŀƴŘƻǳǘǎΦ 

Lots more information about the project is available on 
the  MK Smart website.   

David Miller 

The MKCEG website 

Having lost our previous website when webjam went out 
of business, work on creating a replacement is  underway.    
Progress has been rather slow both through lack of time 
and because learning Wordpress for the first time is (for 
me) quite a challenge and requires frequent visits to a 
reference book and to articles posted on the internet! 

This is what the new website looks like at present. 

Reports of our past events have been posted, and 
newsletters dating back to the beginning of 2013 can also 
be viewed.  There is also a section for Church Resources 
which includes help for those wanting to produce a 
Church Environment Policy, ideas for assisting with the  
management of their building’s  energy usage, and links to 
several  providers of environmentally-themed worship 
materials. 

As well as adding extra content, there is still work to be 
done on customising the typography and page design, and 
on the functionality of the pages. 

If anyone with a  good understanding of Wordpress would 
like to volunteer to meet up with me, we may be able to 
move this forward more quickly…..contact me if you 
would be interested in this. 

http://www.mksmart.org/
mailto:david@millersofmk.co.uk

